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AUGUST 11, 2014 
 
EBOLA VIRUS DISEASE IN WEST AFRICA 
 
Reference is made to the Member Alert of August 1, 2014, Ebola Virus Disease in West Africa.   
 
Your Managers would like to bring to your attention an update from the United States Coast 
Guard (USCG), Ebola Virus Precautions (MSIB Number: 12-14) issued on August 7, 2014 as 
attached. This USCG Marine Safety Information Bulletin can also be found on line at: 
 

https://www.uscg.mil/msib/docs/012_14_8-7-2014.pdf 
 
Should Members have any questions, your Managers would be happy to address them. In this 
regard, Members should contact Dr. William Moore, Senior Vice President – Loss Prevention at 
william.moore@american-club.com. 
 

http://www.american-club.com/files/files/MA_080114_Ebola_Virus_Disease_in_West_Africa.pdf


Marine Safety Information Bulletin
Commandant MSIB Number:  12-14
U.S. Coast Guard Date:  August 7, 2014
Inspections and Compliance Directorate Contact: LCDR Michael Lendvay
2703 Martin Luther King Jr Ave, SE, STOP 7501 Phone:  (202) 372-1218
Washington, DC 20593-7501 E-Mail: CGCVC@uscg.mil

Ebola Virus Precautions
To date, there have been 1603 confirmed cases of individuals infected with the Ebola virus worldwide with 887 deaths.  
The epidemic is slowing in Guinea but continues unabated in Liberia and Sierra Leone. Also, four cases have been 
reported in Nigeria. There have been two reported cases of Americans serving in health care or missionary work in 
West Africa but, no reported cases in Department of Defense, Coast Guard, or with U.S. mariners.  The Center of 
Disease Control (CDC) has issued travel warnings.  We strongly recommend that personnel traveling to those affected 
countries review travel alerts issued by the CDC prior to their arrival. Travel alert information can be found at:
http://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices

Some key points to remember concerning Ebola: 
Symptoms include fever, headache, joint and muscle aches, sore throat, and weakness, followed by diarrhea, 
vomiting, and stomach pain. In addition, skin rash, red eyes, and internal and external bleeding may be seen in 
some patients.
Travelers could be infected if they come into contact with blood or body fluids from someone who is sick or has 
died from Ebola, sick wildlife, or meat from an infected animal. Health care providers caring for Ebola patients 
and family and friends in close contact with an ill person are at highest risk because they may come into contact 
with blood or body fluids.
Monitor your health for 21 days if you were in an area with an Ebola outbreak, especially if you were in contact 
with blood or body fluids, items that have come in contact with blood or body fluids, animals or raw meat, or 
hospitals where Ebola patients are being treated.

Vessel owners/operators and local stakeholders should be aware of the following:
Vessel representatives are required to report sick or deceased crew or passengers within the last 15 days to the 
CDC under 42 CFR 71.21. Regional CDC quarantine station points of contact can be found at:
http://www.cdc.gov/quarantine/QuarantineStationContactListFull.html
The Coast Guard will review all Notice of Arrivals to determine if a vessel has visited a country impacted by 
Ebola virus outbreak within its last five ports of call.  
Vessel masters should inform any Coast Guard boarding teams of any ill crewmembers on board.
Local industry stakeholders, in partnership with their Coast Guard Captain of the Port, should review and be 
familiar with section 5310 Procedures for Vessel Quarantine and Isolation, and Section 5320 Procedures for 
security segregation of Vessels in their Area Maritime Security Plan.
Local industry stakeholders, in partnership with their Coast Guard Captain of the Port, should review and be 
familiar with their Marine Transportation System Recovery Plan.

Questions regarding this should be forwarded to the Coast Guard Office of Commercial Vessel Compliance, Foreign 
and Offshore Vessel Division (CG-CVC-2) at 202-372-1218 or by email at CGCVC@uscg.mil.

Captain Kyle McAvoy, U.S. Coast Guard, Chief Office of Commercial Vessel Compliance (CG-CVC), sends.
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This release has been issued for public information and notification purposes only.


